OILP Newsletter- August 2024

Dear Colleagues,  

Welcome to the OILP Monthly Newsletter! We were pleased to meet some of you at the NCIL Conference in Washington, D.C. in July. Below are recent updates from ACL, TA Resources, and other IL resources.
                                                                                                                                        
To improve user friendliness, we have included a Table of Contents with links to each section. 
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· IL Training and Technical Assistance Center Contract Opportunity: The Administration on Disabilities (AoD), Administration for Community Living (ACL) seeks to fund a contract to operate the Independent Living Training & Technical Assistance Center (IL T&TA Center). The contract opportunity can be found on SAM.gov: The deadline for proposals is August 30, 2024 at 2:00 P.M. Eastern Time.
The IL T&TA Center will provide expertise on independent living services for IL network grantees funded by AoD, ACL, U.S. Department of Health and Human Services (HHS). The IL network includes the Centers for Independent Living (CILs), the Statewide Independent Living Councils (SILCs), and Designated State Entitles (DSEs).
The Contractor is required to have specialized experience in CIL and SILC operations and the role of the DSE.
With this Performance Work Statement (PWS), ACL seeks to:
· Ensure the provision and innovation of high-quality independent living services among CILs with an emphasis on: 
o            Information and referral services;
o            Independent living skills training;
o            Peer counseling; 
o            Individual and systems advocacy;
o            Facilitating transition from institutions to community-based residences;
o            Assisting people at risk of entering institutions to remain in the community; and
o            Facilitating the transition of youth to postsecondary life.
· Ensure that IL network grantees meet and exceed statutory compliance with standards and assurances and critical and noncritical areas of programmatic, operational, and fiscal management; and
· Improve performance, outcomes, operations, and governance of IL network grantees.
The IL T&TA Center will develop an aggressive strategic plan with measurable goals and objectives to assess the IL T&TA effectiveness and demonstrate improvements in IL grantee outcomes. The IL T&TA Center will also be responsible for coordinating and partnering with other IL T&TA Centers funded by ACL to IL network grantees and advance community living. 
· Federal Transit Administration Announces Notice of Funding for the Coordinating Council on Access and Mobility Technical Assistance Center: FTA and the Coordinating Council on Access and Mobility (CCAM) recently published a Notice of Funding Opportunity (NOFO) to establish the CCAM National Technical Assistance Center to support the CCAM federal agencies and their stakeholders in improving transportation access for people with disabilities, older adults, and individuals of low income.
The technical assistance center will coordinate human services transportation to improve people's access to everyday destinations. Funded with $2.5 million in the first year, the center will carry out activities to encourage collaboration across the 130 federal programs that fund transportation, connect state and local grantees, and provide community grants to improve access and mobility. Apply by August 30, 2024.
· Environmental and Climate Justice Community Change Grants: EPA’s new Environmental and Climate Justice Community Change Grants program (Community Change Grants) has announced a Notice of Funding Opportunity for approximately $2 billion dollars in Inflation Reduction Act funds in environmental and climate justice activities to benefit disadvantaged communities through projects that reduce pollution, increase community climate resilience, and build community capacity to address environmental and climate justice challenges. 

EPA is accepting applications on a rolling basis for $2 billion in Inflation Reduction Act funding available to support community-driven projects that build capacity for communities to tackle environmental and climate justice challenges, strengthen their climate resilience, and advance clean energy.
Read the announcement for the NOFO

To apply for this opportunity, view the RFA on Grants.gov.  Applications packages must be submitted on or before November 21, 2024, at 11:59 PM Eastern Time.

For more information, please visit Community Change Grants or contact CCGP@epa.gov. 
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· Please Save the Date for the September 4 OILP Quarterly Connection Call at 3:00 P.M. Eastern Time. Alison Barkoff, the Principal Deputy Administrator of ACL, will be providing remarks. In addition, the OILP team will share information on monitoring and upcoming training & technical assistance for IL. As always, we will leave time for any Q&As you have from the field.  The OILP Quarterly Connection Call provides an opportunity to get updates from the Office of Independent Living Services (OILP), meet new staff, hear presentations from our ACL colleagues; learn more about new programs or funding opportunities and get reminders around dates of importance. Board members, directors, staff – are all encouraged to attend. To register, the September OILP Quarterly Connection Zoom link is September OILP Quarterly Connection Call. 

· OILP Monitoring: As a reminder regarding the current OILP monitoring process for grantees, the office continues to follow the COMP process when conducting reviews. More about that process can be found here. On the IL COMP webpage is a CIL evaluation tool and a fiscal review tool that OILP uses when conducting monitoring visits. We encourage grantees to use these tools to strengthen their operations, and always let your Program Officer know if you have any questions.

· No Cost Extensions: As a reminder, the federal fiscal year is coming to an end at the end of September, requests for No Cost Extensions need to be submitted at least 30 days before the project end date. Please let your Program Officer if you need a No Cost Extension, along with the grant number, the amount, the reason for the extension request, and the plan for its use if the extension is granted. 

· IL Network Contact Updates:  As a reminder, if there are any contact information changes for CIL Executive Directors, SILC Executive Directors, SILC Chairs or DSE’s, please let your Program Officer know. To verify the current name and contact information for your Program Officer, please view the OILP staff list on ACL’s website. For guidance on changes in Executive Directors, please visit Changes in CIL Executive Directors under Frequently Asked Questions.

· OILP Monthly Newsletters: Beginning in April 2024, the newsletters and other communications will be distributed from OILP@acl.hhs.gov. Please add this e-mail address to your Safe Senders list.

The OILP newsletters from May 2023—present are available on our website under the heading of Office of Independent Living Programs Monthly Newsletters. 

· Taking Action on the Disability Community’s Most Critical and Urgent Priorities: Please see this blog post by Alison Barkoff, performing the duties of ACL Administrator and Assistant Secretary for Aging.
· DOJ Final Rule ADA Title II Digital Accessibility: The Federal Register published the Department’s final rule under Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA), which applies to State and local governments, to improve web and mobile application (app) access for people with disabilities. The rule clarifies how State and local governments can meet their existing ADA obligations as many of their activities move to the digital space. This rule, signed by the Attorney General earlier this month, adopts a technical standard for web and mobile accessibility to ensure that people with disabilities can better access important public services like health care, voting, and education.
With this publication, the dates by which State and local governments must comply with the rule’s requirements are now finalized. State and local governments with a population of 50,000 or more will have to be in compliance with the rule’s requirements beginning on April 24, 2026. State and local governments with a population of less than 50,000, as well as special district governments, will have to be in compliance beginning on April 26, 2027. This means that State and local governments’ web content and mobile apps will have to generally meet the technical standard in the rule by these dates and on an ongoing basis after these dates.
In the meantime, State and local governments still have existing Title II obligations. This means that even before the compliance dates, State and local governments must provide people with disabilities equal access to their services, programs, and activities offered via the web and mobile apps.
For a high-level summary of the final rule, read the fact sheet. Individuals can also find the official version of the full rule in the Federal Register. The Department also plans to issue a Small Entity Compliance Guide to assist small State and local governments in complying with the rule.
To find out more about the ADA, visit ada.gov or call the Justice Department’s toll-free ADA information line at 1-800-514-0301 (voice) or 1-833-610-1264 (TTY).
· Audit Confirmation Requests:  Many Centers for Independent Living have reached out to request verifications for their independent fiscal audits. Please be advised that audit confirmation requests should be sent to pmsoigaudit@psc.hhs.gov. 

· Indirect Cost Rates: For questions regarding indirect cost rates, contact information can be found at the Indirect Cost Rates webpage.

· Allowable Expenses: OILP has recently received questions from our grantees regarding allowable costs. For additional guidance, please consult 45 CFR 75.403 and contact the fiscal officer listed in your notice of award.
     
·  Public Health Workforce Funding:  As we are now in 2024, please keep in mind that all Public Health Workforce (PHWF) grant period ends September 30, 2024. If you are having difficulty spending these funds or require guidance, please reach out to your Program Officer. 
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· Team Leader for the Office of Independent Living Programs: Ed Ahern has been promoted to the Team Leader role in the Office of Independent Living Programs (OILP). He also oversees the monitoring for IL and any support around this area to OILP staff. Congratulations Ed! 
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· IL-NET Presents: Innovations in Transition - Strategies to Engage Unhoused Consumers: Please join this webinar on August 15, 2024; 3:00 - 4:30 p.m. Eastern Time.

Register online or reach out to Mary-Kate@ncil.org for more information. 

With the current housing crisis, many people with disabilities find themselves unhoused, at risk of homelessness, or living in segregated institutions. Centers for Independent Living can play a vital role in supporting unhoused consumers with disabilities. The fifth core service, Transition, opens a door for CILs to identify needs and fill gaps in their local community. This workshop will highlight how CILs can use IL philosophy and core services to support transition services with unhoused consumers.

In this training, attendees will learn:

· How to identify and eliminate barriers within your CIL that prevent unhoused consumers from engaging in services.
· Outreach strategies for engaging unhoused consumers based on your community.
· The role of information and referral, IL skills training, peer support, and advocacy in supporting consumers' transition into housing and preventing institutionalization.

· Section 722 States Becoming Section 723 States FAQ Document Released: This Frequently Asked Questions (FAQ) document is available at Independent Living Programs FAQs.
	



		· SILC 101: A Deep Dive for New SILC Members and Staff:  This ILRU rapid course is designed to increase understanding of common issues for all different types of Statewide Independent Living Councils (SILCs). The audience for this training is council-elected chairpersons, their fellow Governor-appointed council members, and staff hired by the SILC, such as executive directors, coordinators, and chairpersons.
Visit ILRU's website to view the training today! 







· ILRU IL-NET National Training and Technical Assistance (T&TA) Center: Management 101: A Guide for New CIL Executive Directors: Are you a New Center for Independent Living (CIL) Executive Director, or planning to become an Executive Director in the future? 

This course will focus your attention on important aspects of the job that you need to know about early on and that might get lost in the daily conflicting demands for attention.

Concrete action steps are provided in easy-to-use checklists, bullet points, dos and don’ts, and general knowledge to support newly hired Executive Directors of Centers for Independent Living.

Visit ILRU's website to view this training 


· 2024 Rural Conversation Series: 3rd Wednesday of the Month at 1:00 p.m. Eastern

The Rural Conversation Community series is provided by ILRU's IL-NET National Training and Technical Assistance Center for Independent Living and facilitated by APRIL, the Association of Programs for Rural Independent Living. There are no presenters or designated speakers in these conversations; they are an informal time and space to gather with your peers and share about current events and ask your peers questions. Captioning and ASL are provided. Bring your questions for your peers and updates on your CIL’s creative solutions and activities to share.

2024 Rural Conversation Series

· Youth Coordinator Connect Meetings: 1st Tuesday of the Month at 2:00 p.m. Eastern
Join us to begin building a community of peer support and sharing for Youth Program Coordinators. Come share your experiences and tips and tricks and problem solve barriers to growing and implementing youth programs in your Center for Independent Living. Meet and learn from your colleagues throughout the country who are working towards the common goal of improving services for youth with disabilities.
Each month we will discuss a topic as it relates to youth programs and services.  These topics are chosen as a group.  We will also brainstorm solutions for barriers that may come up in your programs. To register, please visit Youth Coordinators Connection Call.

· Advocacy Committee Meetings: 1st Wednesday of the Month at 4:00 p.m. Eastern
APRIL is a national membership organization dedicated to advancing the rights and responsibilities of people with disabilities in rural America.
APRIL is committed to an aggressive and culturally appropriate advocacy strategy tied to its Vision statement: “APRIL is the unified voice of independent living in rural America.” In furtherance of that Vision, APRIL has engaged hundreds of members and dedicated many hours aimed at developing a mission-focused system-change agenda to further the civil rights of all people with disabilities regardless of age, disability, income, gender, sexual orientation, ethnicity, religion, or nationality.
Equally important to us, is ensuring that young people with disabilities are integrated into all facets of program development and delivery. We are truly committed to the mantra “Nothing About Us, Without Us.”  The advocacy committee works to address APRIL’s advocacy priorities.

Advocacy Committee 

· Emergency Prep Committee: 2nd Monday of the Month at 3:00 p.m. Eastern
APRIL began this committee to support CILs and SILCs in their efforts on emergency preparedness, mitigation, response, and recovery. 
We are in a climate crisis. Disasters and emergencies are increasing in intensity and frequency. Persons with disabilities are 26% of the US population. Disabled people are disproportionately impacted by disasters and emergencies. We are 2-to-4 times more likely to die or be injured during a disaster. 
We are all first responders when disasters strike in our localities. Let’s get together to share good practices and strategies, information and resources, and peer support before, during, and after disasters and emergencies. 
Emergency Preparedness Committee
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· Input Needed: Addition of “Care Workers” in Standard Occupational Classification: The Office of Management and Budget (OMB) is seeking input to inform a possible revision of the Standard Occupational Classification (SOC) Manual. Comments are sought on a variety of topics, including whether OMB should consider adding “care workers” as a detailed occupation (and how the occupation should be named and described).  
Comments due Monday, August 12, 2024
Go to the Federal Register
· CMS Call for Measures: HCBS Quality Measure Set Review: On behalf of the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS), Mathematica is issuing a call for measures as part of CMS’ process to make updates to the Home- and Community-Based Services (HCBS) Quality Measure Set. Anyone can suggest measures for addition or removal. Suggestions will be considered by CMS in finalizing the 2028 HCBS Quality Measure Set, which will be the first state reporting cycle for all states. CMS will base updates on workgroup recommendations and other input sources. The draft 2028 HCBS Quality Measure Set will be posted in the Federal Register for public comment before it is finalized. 
The HCBS Quality Measure Set aims to:
Promote more common and consistent use within and across states of nationally standardized quality measures in HCBS programs.
Create opportunities for CMS and states to have comparative quality data on HCBS programs.
Drive improvement in quality of care and outcomes for people receiving HCBS.
Support states’ efforts to promote equity in their HCBS programs.
To submit measure suggestions, please visit HCBS measures. Suggestions are due August 16, 2024, at 8:00 PM Eastern Time.

· Health Care Providers and Accessible Medical Equipment: ACL is seeking feedback from any CILs that are educating medical professionals on the topic of accessible medical equipment. To share your experiences, please e-mail Ed Ahern. 

· Disaster, Emergencies and Disability: FEMA and ACL are partnering in a series of disaster related webinars. September’s Webinar will be focused on the National Preparedness Theme “Preparing Asian American, Native Hawaiian and Pacific Islander Communities for Risks and Disasters.” If your CIL is involved with preparedness among these communities, please reach out to Ed Ahern to learn more on how you might participate in this event.

Disasters impact everyone – but they impact people with disabilities at even greater rates. Key to the best outcomes for people with disabilities is preparation. We are looking to spotlight any preparedness activities CILs/SILCs are doing in September to share across ACL social media. If your CIL/SILC has plans, please reach out to Ed Ahern.

On April 28, 2024, ACL and FEMA’s Office of Disability Integration and Coordination (ODIC) collaborated to present the first in a series of disaster related webinars impacting people with disabilities and older adults. The first, Strengthening Disaster Preparedness and Response for Aging and Disability Communities, featured members of the IL network sharing their experiences. Read more about it in an article by the Partnership for Inclusive Disaster Strategies. 
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· Harlem Independent Living Center, New York Expands Services: For more information, please view their July 2024 Newsletter.  
· Disability-centered study reveals critical gaps in supporting recently disabled gun violence survivors in Chicago, Access Living, IL: Access Living, a leading disability service and advocacy center in Chicago, has released the findings of its first qualitative study into the experiences of Chicagoans who have become disabled due to gun violence. Access Living collected more than 150 firsthand stories over eighteen months from individuals and groups and interviewed government officials, community-based organizations, violence prevention leaders, and medical professionals, to better understand the needs of people disabled by gun violence. Since 2010, more than 37,000 non-fatal shooting incidents have occurred in Chicago, leaving potentially thousands of people in Chicago with various new disabilities navigating things like finding accessible housing, accessing healthcare, and working with their newly acquired disability.
The survey was necessary to reveal and center shared experiences and needs of those individuals, especially those from Chicago’s Black and Brown communities. The study started with a series of listening sessions with disabled gun violence survivors led by disabled peer facilitators. Shared commonalities among participants included hardship in accessing healthcare and mental health resources, housing, and community support while encountering systemic racism. The report can be found in its entirety on Access Living's website.
“Regardless of race and gender, the primary experience every participant shared after their shooting was a feeling of criminalization,” states the report. “Across the board, they felt that health care, law enforcement and their community networks were unprepared to handle someone disabled by gun violence and assumed criminal participation on their part.”
The interviews and research led to policy and service recommendations that can be followed by other disability-led organizations.
At Access Living, action steps include hiring two peer support coordinators who are survivors themselves, who will create a space to provide culturally competent community and individual lived experience for newly disabled survivors, and a peer navigator to connect the same population to independent living resources.
“These findings guide how to grow our services and advocacy on behalf of a rapidly growing segment of Chicago’s disabled community. We also need to raise awareness and ignite more conversations about how to assist people and communities nationwide dealing with the lasting effects of gun violence,” says Karen Tamley, CEO of Access Living.
This work was completed with funding from the Ford Foundation and the collaboration of experienced stakeholders and community members such as Lurie’s Childrens Hospital, Broken Winggz, and more. The thought leadership in this report reflects a city-wide and nationwide commitment to recognize and heal the trauma inflicted by gun violence.
“There is no justice or healing in any policy without bringing in a disability framework, and the Ford Foundation is honored to support a project that aims to see the entirety of a community’s needs,” says Rebecca Cokley, Disability Rights Program Officer for the Ford Foundation. “Recognizing the diverse experiences within the disability community ensures no one is left out of the disability justice work we prioritize.”
Access Living will continue to expand its peer support programs to include more specialized culturally competent care, such as hiring peer support mentors specifically for woman, men, youth, LGBTQIA+, and Latinx groups.
· OILP is Seeking Success Stories: The Office of Independent Living Programs wants to highlight examples of the amazing work of our CIL and ILS colleagues! Therefore, we are asking you, our colleagues, to help us share your stories by copying your Program Officer on any press releases that are distributed. Please view the staff contact list for the Office of Independent Living Programs. We appreciate your support!
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· Impact of the ADA: A Guest Blog by Ed Ahern: The Office of Independent Living Programs Team Leader, Ed Ahern, was recently featured on acl.gov discussing his personal experiences prior to the passage of the Americans with Disabilities Act. Please visit the blog at Impact of the ADA.

· Centers for Independent Living and Their Role in Emergency Management: Please view this article by the Emergency Management Network.

· Federal Transit Administration Half-Fare Program Available for Senior Citizens: The Federal Transit Administration offers a half fare program that applies to adults aged 65 or older or those who have a Medicare card who live in an urban area (population of 50,000+) with public transit. For more information, please visit NADTC's blog on half-fare requirements. 

· National Center for Diversity, Equity, and Intersectionality: The National Center for Disability, Equity, and Intersectionality is a coalition of professionals, individuals with disabilities, and family members of individuals with disabilities; this coalition aims to identify and reduce life-limiting inequities in healthcare, community living, and justice for people with disabilities. More information and resources are available for CILs, SILCs and DSEs at Think Equitable and What We Do. Questions may be e-mailed to Peter Nye.

· U.S. Department of Transportation FAQ: The U.S. Department of Transportation provides answers to Frequently Asked Questions on Incorporating Accessibility in Transportation Projects to help grant applicants understand accessibility-related requirements and best practices throughout the transportation project planning process. The FAQ provides insight on how DOT initiatives such as ADA Transition Maps, the Department’s Disability Policy Priorities, and the Promising Practices for Meaningful Public Involvement in Transportation Decision-Making guide can be used to advance accessibility in the many projects funded by the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law (BIL) and beyond. By making information on accessibility more available, DOT aims to ensure that new investments in transportation are designed for all.

· HHS Provides Additional Tools to Strengthen Access to Quality Home and Community-Based Services: For more information, please visit HHS Provides Tools for Accessing HCBS Services. 

· Voting Accessibility Resources from ACL: To view ACL’s updated voting resource page, please visit ACL's voting resource page. 


· Disability Vaccine Access Opportunities Center Resource Hub: Resources and toolkits are available to serve people with disabilities before, during and after public health emergencies at the DVAO hub.


· ACL Expands DIAL to include self-service features: ACL’s Disability Information and Access Line (DIAL) launched in September a new tool to help people with disabilities find local services and resources to support community living. Through DIAL’s enhanced website and its searchable database, users can now find the information they need, at any time of day, every day of the year. We encourage you to provide any contact information updates for your CIL through the DIAL website.

 
· Disability, Diversity, and Intersectionality in CILs: For research, training, and technical assistance resources, please visit ILRU’s website at Disability, Diversity and Intersectionality in CILs. 


Please share this newsletter with your staff so they can use these great resources. As always, please feel free to contact our office if you have questions.
